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HW/PS
14 February 2014

Sarah Messenger
Employer’s Secretary
Local Government Employers

Local Government House

Smith Square

London SW1P 3HZ

Dear Sarah,
NJC PAY 2014-2015

I am writing to you on behalf of the Joint Secretaries in response to the employers’ decision to cancel today’s planned meeting and withhold the anticipated offer on NJC pay for 2014-2015.

We are particularly alarmed at the reason given for postponing the meeting – namely, the need to wait for the announcement of the National Minimum Wage to take effect from 1 October 2014. Not only does this suggest that the employers are viewing the National Minimum Wage as the benchmark for NJC pay, it also means that the pay increase due to our members on 1 April is unlikely to take effect on that date. You will appreciate that we will need to consult our members on any offer you make, making it extremely unlikely that our members will receive an increase on 1 April.

As you know, the National Minimum Wage is no more than a legal ‘floor’ below which basic pay cannot fall. It is certainly NOT an appropriate level of pay for skilled and dedicated local government and school support workers, working against the odds following almost half a million redundancies, to deliver quality local services and support children’s education. As you know, our claim is for £1.20 an hour for all NJC workers – to give the lowest paid the Living Wage and restore some of the 18% lost earnings for the higher paid.

In light of the failure to make us an NJC pay offer for 2014-15 and as a result of your suggestion that this year’s pay offer will in any case be ‘pegged’ to the National Minimum Wage, I am writing to notify you that the Trade Union Side considers itself to be in formal dispute with you.

Yours sincerely
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Heather Wakefield

National Secretary

Local Government Service Group

On behalf of The Trade Union Side Joint Secretaries

cc: Brian Strutton GMB
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